
 

 
 

 
Notice of Public Hearing 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
A public hearing will be held by the Office of Treasurer Robert Sprague on September 25, 2025, 
at 9:30 AM in the Administrative Hearing Room located on the 3rd Floor of the Rhodes State 
Office Tower at 30 East Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. 
 
The purpose of the hearing is to solicit comment on the following amended rules which modify 
regulations governing the Ohio Pooled Collateral Program: 
 
Administrative Code Amendment 113-40-03. 
Prescribes updated timing requirements for application for a reduced collateral floor which are to 
be followed by Financial Institutions seeking approval for said reduced floor.  The rule further 
outlines the data sets the Treasurer will use to evaluate the Financial Institution’s eligibility for a 
reduced collateral floor along with other minimum criteria for application approval. 
 
All interested parties are invited to attend the hearing and present oral and/or written testimony. 
Written comments may also be submitted prior to the hearing to the attention of Paul Thies, 
Deputy Legal Counsel, Office of Ohio Treasurer Robert Sprague, 30 East Broad Street, 9th Floor, 
Columbus, Ohio 43215, or Paul.Thies@tos.ohio.gov no later than 5:00 PM on Wednesday, 
September 24, 2025.  
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